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To: Holly Williams; Cami Bremer; Longinos Gonzalez, Jr; Stan VanderWerf; Carrie Geitner
Cc: Hello@coloradokidsranch.com

Subject: Colorado Pumpkin Patch
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To Whom It May Concern,

| am writing in support of the Colorado Pumpkin Patch. As our community looks forward to the fall
season, people start to plan their annual trip to the Colorado Kids Ranch for the pumpkin patch.
While pumpkin patches are often seen as a fun activity for families or a place to find the perfect
pumpkin for jack-o-lanterns, they actually have a much deeper influence on the community.

One way the Colorado Pumpkin Patch influences our community is by bringing people together.
They provide a safe and enjoyable environment for families to spend time together, participate in
activities, and create memories. The patch offers games, hayrides, and other recreational
activities that are accessible to all ages. These events create a sense of community among those
who attend, as families and other community members interact and bond over their shared
experiences.

Furthermore, the patch helps support local businesses, providing an avenue for our farmers and
small businesses to sell their products and services. In turn, this boosts the local economy and
creates jobs. The patch not only sells pumpkins, but also baked goods and other items from local
vendors, providing a platform for these businesses to reach a larger audience.

Additionally, the patch educates the community on agriculture and the importance of farming.
The many antique tractors on the land create an educational experience for the local schools and
allows the students to learn more about farming.

| hope that you will take these points into consideration as you consider the impact that the
Colorado Kids Ranch and the Pumpkin Patch have on our community.

Sincerely,

Mckenzey Thompson



